
Thank you very much to both referees for thoughtfully considering my sub-
mission and providing their insights.

To Referee #1, I removed the full stop in Eq. 1. Thank you for catching
that typo! I’ve also zoomed in on the plots in Fig. 1. I felt that going to [0, 0.2)
would remove the part of the plot on the RHS that shows the convergence of the
result to 0, so I zoomed in to [0, 0.3). This was a nice suggestion: thank you! In
terms of the formatting/layout of references to equations and the bibliography,
I’m happy to make changes but would appreciate input from the Editors. In
particular, I’ve already been through one round of changes on the layout, and
so I thought that my proceedings is correctly following the style of the TeX
file sent. In terms of the number of references in the bibliography, I feel that
the references are appropriate, and the length of the proceedings is within the
limits, so I’d prefer to keep them in for context for readers and for giving due
credit to others’ work.

1


